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Dear Parent(s), 
	We have a number of exciting events planned for the month of February. Please see below for more information. Most importantly, your child’s term 1 Report Card will be sent home February 15th. If you have any specific questions about your child’s grade or comment, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
· February 14th – we will be having a Valentine’s Day celebration. Please no treats. Students will have an opportunity to pass out their Valentine’s cards on this day as well. At the bottom of this news letter, you will find a class list of student names.  
· February 14th is also “red, pink, and white day”.
· Family Day is Monday February 19th – no school for students  
· February 23rd is Pajama Day. 
· February 28nd is Pink Shirt Day. I encourage all students to wear a pink shirt to show their support and stand up against bullying. 
Math  We are well into our Geometry unit. We are learning about 2D and 3D shapes. We have practiced creating prisms and pyramids using marshmallows and toothpicks. When we create these shapes, students should understand the difference between prism/ pyramid and name the number of vertices, faces and edges. Next our focus will be on angles. Students will learn what a right angle, acute angle and an obtuse angle is and begin locating these angles within 2D shapes. 
We have started our unit on multiplication. Students are gaining an understanding of repeated addition and that when we multiply, we look at our question as groups of something. 
Language  In January, we finished up writing our letters to our pen pals in Brantford. The students are anxiously awaiting the arrival of their pen pal letters. In February, we will be studying non-fiction text. Our focus will be on specific features associated with non-fiction text and the difference between fiction and non-fiction. In writing, students will be practice writing ‘information’ paragraphs about material they will read from a non-fiction text.  
Your child continues to become familiar with using dictionaries and is gaining an understanding of their importance. During in class writing opportunities, I am encouraging the class to use both the word wall and a dictionary when they need assistance spelling a word. I encourage your son/ daughter to practice their dictionary skills at home as well. Searching for words can become very time consuming and overwhelming for some, but is such a valuable learning tool. The more practice they get, the more confident they will become! 
Science  We will not be starting our next Science unit until March. 
Social Studies  We are in the middle of learning about Canada’s provinces and territories, their capital cities and how to label them on a map of Canada. Student’s will be having a social studies quiz in two weeks, where students will have to match the province/ territory with its appropriate capital city. As a bonus, students can try and locate each of the provinces on a map of Canada. Please stay tuned for additional information. 
Health  In February, we will be looking at making “Healthy Decisions”. Our focus will be on technology use, medication, substance abuse etc., as well as making appropriate decisions related to staying home alone, talking to strangers etc. 

Student Names: 
	NEVAEH
	KAYLEE
	SHANE
	AUSTIN
	SIERRA

	NARIAH
	DANIEL
	JEFF
	KARMYN
	ANNA

	KAITIE
	ZANE
	MASON
	ALEXIS
	JAYLEE

	KAEDANCE
	EMMA
	SOPHIE
	COLE
	BRAXTON

	SOPHIA
	MICHAEL
	
	
	




